## **YASCNA Agenda**

Open with Serenity Prayer @ 10:00 am 12 Traditions – Michael 12 Concepts – Vickie Service Prayer – DJ

#### **Roll Call and GSR Reports**

- 1. A New Light Ray- gsr, avg=22, newcomers=6, donation=\$30
- 2. Basic Text Study Frank-gsr, avg=45, newcomers=4, donation=\$56.25
- 3. Biscuits & Gravy Mychelle-gsr, avg=40, newcomers=20, donation=\$30
- 4. CandleLight Sarah B- gsr, avg=31, newcomers=22, donation=\$51
- 5. Dopeless Hope Fiends Absent
- 6. Gratitude Too Jesse-alt gsr, avg=37, newcomers=5, donation=\$20.
- 7. Lunar Nooner DJ-gsr, avg=24, newcomers=22, donation= \$54.45
- 8. Lost & Found Vince-gsr, avg=28, newcomers=7, donation=\$7
- 9. The Sunset Group Janet-gsr avg=27, newcomers=11, donation= \$73.91
- 10. We Do Recover- Brock-gsr, avg=60, newcomers=25, donation=\$36.09
- 11. Girls Gone Clean- Barbara-gsr, avg=30, newcomers=5, donation=\$17.93
- 12. No Matter What- AJ-gsr, avg=25, newcomers=2, donation=25

Note: 11 of 12 GSRs are present. Quorum is established.

#### **Officers and Reports:**

Chair- Travis- Discussed letter we found in the box from someone from prison

### Vice Chair – absent

RCM1 – Vickie- Trent and I will attend the next ARSC meeting next Sunday (May 20, 2018) at St. Luke's Hospital in Phoenix. Please check out our local website <u>www.na.org</u> for news about upcoming events, including the Arizona Regional Convention of Narcotics Anonymous, the Sedona Campout, the Festival of Recovery Campout, and THE YAVAPAI AREA/VERDE VALLEY UNITY CAMPOUT! Please continue to support our various subcommittees. Service is something we ALL do in Narcotics Anonymous. I am requesting a donation for Region at this time. We need to forward any excess funds through the service structure so that the NA message can be carried to addicts. We also need to pay our fair share of Regional expenses. Thank you for letting me be of service. Together in NA, Vickie N.

H & I – Johnny – All panels were filled this month, except for one day where no kids came to the meeting. Purchased \$55 in literature

PR – Pauly-We picked up some momentum with a few new attendees. We now have 5 people willing to attend the monthly PR meeting. We discussed trying to locate a potential list of places where we have our literature in to update the meeting lists and Informational Pamphlets. We came up with 2 solutions, see if Travis has such list, or go though all of the paperwork that was given to me from the old PR chair. List has not been discovered so we are willing and ready to create new and potential old connects within our area. Thank you for letting me serve the prescott area of NA.

Activities – Michael- april event was enjoyed by whoo attended, made back the 275 and returned it to area with a profit of \$2.78.

May event is on the 20<sup>th</sup> from 11:30-4, cookout and raffle, donate NA memorabilia for the raffle! Junes event will also be at granite creek park with a dunk tank same time! Tentative plan for an event at Watson lake for July.

# **YASCNA Agenda**

Also working on the contact with verde valley for the unity day campout in September.

Treasurer – Dominique-. (Preliminary Report)- start balance was \$1,594.29. ALSO, made an expense list for the area and gave them out to gsrs to take back to their groups.

Literature – order in april was \$330.50, brought in \$325.31

Secretary – Bailey- New Reaching out H&I booklets from world are available. Got a new box and organization system for area.

Break @ 10:22 Reconvened @ 10:40

Note: 11 of 12 GSRs are present. Quorum is established.

**Open Forum-** Discussion about expenses. Attached is Franks report on this and also an opinion that was not brought up at area so im going to attach it to this email. Also, bank was not

reconciled and what not, goal is for it to now be taken care of and Dominique is keeping better track of things.

Motion: for our area to give Vickie \$100 to take to region this weekend---PASSED

Motion: lower area prudent reserve to \$1,800 and any excess goes to region— POSTPONED---- BRING TO YOUR GROUPS! Would be a guideline change.

**Old Business-** Mychelle can no longer help with the t-shirt sales at ARCNA, Janet, tehya, and eric commited to it.

\*\*\*\*Change your 1s and change into the biggest bills possible for area donations. **New Business-** Motion: establish a fund within the YASC budget for \$150 to help new groups with start-up costs---PASSED

Joanne- starting up two Saturday meetings.

Dave- potentially starting a morning meeting

### **End of Business**

```
Treasurer's Final Report-
Income: Donations 7<sup>th</sup>=$401.63
         Lit= $325.31
         Activities= $277.69
        (total income = $1,019.63)
Expenses: Activities=$275
          H&I= $10 for rent
          Area= rent $20
          Literature = $330.58 PAID
          Bailey reimbursement- $102.39
          Region- $100
                 (total expenses= $507.39)
        **$55 floating budget to H&I
Ending balance of $2,106.53.
Close Meeting 1<sup>st</sup> Eric 2<sup>nd</sup> Rob
Meeting adjourned @ 11:48 with 3<sup>rd</sup> Step Prayer.
```